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Cammeray Public School 
Works notification 10 November 2022 

Dear staff and parents/carers, 

Further to the works notification below issued on 9 November 2022, works at Cammeray Public School have 
been rescheduled to allow the Sydney Saturday School of Japanese to hold their fete that has been scheduled 
for this Saturday 12 November 2022.  

The remediation works will now take place outside of school hours over two consecutive weekends starting on 
Sunday 13 November and Saturday 19 November and Sunday 20 November 2022, weather permitting.  

Thank you for your understanding. 

_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

9 November 2022 

Dear staff and parents/carers, 

Further to our notification on 18 October 2022, a project is underway to remediate the north east corner of the 
school site behind the sports court. The remediation works will involve capping the area with a geofabric marker 
layer, clean soil and synthetic turf.  

The remediation works will take place outside of school hours over two consecutive weekends between Saturday 
12 November and Sunday 13 November and Saturday 19 November and Sunday 20 November 2022, weather 
permitting. Work hours will be 8am to 4pm, Saturday and 8 am to 2 pm, Sunday. 

The area will be remediated in accordance with SafeWork NSW regulations and the NSW Department of 
Education’s Asbestos Management Plan. All work was completed by licensed and accredited asbestos 
contractors, and monitored by occupational hygienists in strict accordance with all applicable legislation, 
regulations, policies and guidelines. 

The area is cordoned off within the worksite and safety measures will be implemented including air monitoring. 
As a precaution, workers will also be wearing personal protective equipment including hazmat suits. 

The area will be inspected to ensure the area has been fully remediated. The school will receive a clearance 
certificate before the area is open to students and staff.  

In the interim, any fragments of suspected asbestos containing material identified within the worksite are being 
removed in accordance with SafeWork NSW regulations and the NSW Department of Education’s Asbestos 
Management Plan, and clearance certificates provided by an independent hygienist.  

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority.  

Thank you for your patience and cooperation during this important work. 
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